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REVISED NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF 
A DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT (EIR) 

AND PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD

*Comment Period Close Date Extended from October 10,2019 to November 4,2019*

A Draft Envii'onmental Impact Report (DEIR) for the Charcot Avenue Extension is available for review. The City of San 
Jose proposes to extend Charcot Avenue from its eastern boundary at Paragon Drive, over Interstate 880 (1-880), to Oakland 
Road in the North San Jose area. The proposed two-lane extension is approximately 0.6-mile-long and includes an 
overcrossing of O’Toole Avenue and 1-880 that would be approximately 720 feet in length. Sidewalks and Class IV 
bikeways are proposed along the extension. In addition, the proposed project includes intersection modifications at Charcot 
Avenue/Paragon Drive, Charcot Avenue/O’Toole Avenue, Charcot Avenue/Silk Wood Lane, and Charcot Avenue/Oakland 
Road. The project would require the installation of retaining walls and relocation of existing utilities as necessary, require 
additional right-of-way from several parcels and easement located along the proposed alignment.

Location: The 0.6-mile-long project site is in North San Jose east of existing Charcot Avenue extending to Oakland Road

Council District: 4 

File Nos.: PP18-044

The proposed project will have potentially significant environmental effects on aesthetics, biological resources, cultural 
resources, hazardous materials, noise and cumulative noise, and recreation. The California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) requires this notice to disclose whether any listed toxic sites are present at the project location. The project location 
is not listed on any State toxic sites databases.

The Draft EIR and documents referenced in the Draft EIR are available for review online at the City of San Jose’s “Active 
EIRs” website at www.sanioseca.gov/activeeirs and are also available at the following locations:

Department of Planning, Building, 
and Code Enforcement 
200 East Santa Clara St., 3rd Floor 
San Jose, CA95113 
(408) 535-3555

Dr. MLK Jr. Main Library 
150 E. San Fernando St., 
San Jose, CA 95112 
(408) 277-4822

Educational Branch Library 
1772 Educational Park Dr. 
San Jose, CA 95133 
408-808-3073

The public review period for this Draft EIR begins on August 27,2019 and ends on November 4, 2019. Written comments 
must be received at the Planning Department by 5:00 p.m. on November 4, 2019 to be addressed as part of the formal EIR 
review process. Comments and questions should be referred to Meenaxi Raval in the Department of Planning, Building and 
Code Enforcement at 408-535-7895, via e-mail: Meenaxi.Raval@sanioseca.gov. or by regular mail at the mailing address 
listed for the Department of Planning, Building, and Code Enforcement, above (send to the attention of Meenaxi Raval). For 
the official record, please your written comment letter and reference File No. PP 18-044.

Following the close of the public review period, the Director of Planning, Building, and Code Enforcement will prepare a 
Final Environmental Impact Report that will include responses to comments received during the review period. At least ten 
days prior to the public hearing on the EIR, the City's responses to comments received during the public review period will 
be available for review and will be sent to those who have commented in writing on the EIR during the public review 
period.
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